Cyclocross report 2023/2024 season   

For those new to the club and competitive cycle sport, cyclocross is an off-road discipline raced mainly on parkland circuits which can include a wide range of natural features. We are affiliated to the Wessex Cyclocross league, the cyclocross season runs from September to the end of February, points are awarded for finishing positions in individual races and used to give each rider an overall position in their age group at the end of the season. The Wessex league is one of the strongest in the country and regularly attracts over 500 riders to each fixture. Each fixture is made up of age group racing for boys and girls throughout the day this starts with U10 and U12 racing, for fifteen minutes, U14 and U16 races, for thirty minutes. Older age groups O40, O50, O60, O70 men and women race for 40 minutes and seniors race for 60 minutes. Small groups of riders compete at National and International level in British cycling and Masters O40+ competitions.  

To support club members off-road riding and racing we offer a regular Thursday evening drop-in training session which is very well attended by Venta riders of all abilities. We currently use Farley Mount country park, and Strawberry Lane sports field for organised training sessions. 

The 2023-24 cyclocross season was very successful for the club. We finished the season with some excellent performances in all age groups at Regional, National and International level. In the Wessex league we achieved some of our best overall results so far. Top of this success was Oscar Hoult winning the overall senior and U23 title. Chris Hutchings, Ed Gurney and Tye Miller won O50 team title while the O40 team of Jorge Manso, David Spencer and Mike Warner secured 3rd team. Judit Daniell was our best placed female placing 11thoverall.

2024-2025 cyclocross season 
Participation in racing this season has been much lower than in previous recent seasons, particularly in the younger age groups. We have had two or three racing in the U10/12 and one or two in the U14/U16/Junior age groups. This pattern continues into the older age groups apart from the O50/O60 categories.

Reasons for lower participation could be: Our current training base at Strawberry Lane is difficult to get to and lacks facilities. Disruption to Go-Ride that feeds riders into further training opportunities. Hang over from the pandemic. Popularity of the Sotonia coaching that takes place on a Thursday evening and Saturday morning.
